
Outstanding Chapter Operations Award   
• How does your chapter excel in its operating processes, including policies and procedures, 

budgeting, recognition of agencies and individuals and involvement with NIGP?  
 

 
As an organization of public procurement professionals, the Minnesota Chapter of NIGP (Chapter) values 
impartiality and transparency in our operations. We strive to make policies and procedures 
understandable and create guiding documents that ensure that our decisions and actions are unbiased. 
Within the past year we have worked towards improving the following documents that support our 
operations and our members: 

• Membership and Cancellation Fee Policy – Approved in 2019. Excerpts found in Attachment 1 
o To support and grow membership, we are now offering a discounted membership rate 

to new individual members paying for their own membership. 
o If a member must cancel attendance to a Chapter event last minute due to extenuating 

circumstances, the Chapter will consider a refund on a case-by-case basis. This way the 
Chapter can waive all or some of the event fee, which is a benefit to any member 
affected by the hardship.  

• Chapter Academy policy – Approved end of 2018, implemented 2019. Excerpts found in 
Attachment 2 

o Clarified which Board positions the Chapter would send to Chapter Academy. 
o Clarified the types of expenses to be reimbursed by the Chapter and tied 

reimbursement to GSA per diem rates. 
• National Forum policy – Approved end of 2018, implemented 2019. Excerpts found in 

Attachment 3 
o Clarified which Board positions the Chapter would send to National Forum. 
o Clarified the types of expenses to be reimbursed by the Chapter and tied 

reimbursement to GSA per diem rates. 

Chapter operations also conform to the following policies, which are reviewed and edited as necessary: 

• Solicitation & Donation Policy; 
• CPPB/CPPO Test Fee Reimbursement Policy; 
• Signing Authority Policy; 
• Emergency Meeting Cancellation Policy; 
• Record Retention Schedule; 
• Audit Policy; 
• Elections Policy; and  
• By-Laws. 

 

The results of every changing and updated policies ensure that our chapter has the most up-to-date 
information and that we are conforming to what is happening in our environment. This has made it 
easier for our board to know who attends each event and helps others who are not in the board know 
what to expect and to entice them to be a part of the board.  

 



The world is a crazy place, as we see with Covid-19, and allowing our members to be reimbursed for 
cancellations shows them that they are more than a number or a dollar figure to the chapter and that 
we care about them and that they have other parts of their lives than our chapter. Allowing some 
flexibility, they will have more allegiance to our chapter and want to participate in it. It is more than a 
chapter; it is a family feel.  

 

If chapters want to pursue changing their policies to reflect their members and what is important to 
them, they can start slow and change one policy at a time. Let their members know why they are 
changing the policy and what that means for them. Communicating to the members also helps with 
embracement of new policies and let them know you care.  

 

 

Attachment 1: Excerpts from the Membership and Cancellation Policy 
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Attachment 2 – Excerpts from Chapter Academy Policy 
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Attachment 3 – National Forum Policy 
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